



## Stoke Mandeville Parish Council

email: [clerk@stokemandeville-pc.gov.uk](mailto:clerk@stokemandeville-pc.gov.uk) or telephone 01296 613888

### **NOTICE OF A MEETING OF THE COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE**

To: Cllrs B Ezra, P Wood, D Field, D Wilmer, C Jenkins, J Hudson, J Theobald.

You are hereby summoned to attend a Meeting of **COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE**.

The meeting will be held on **Tuesday, 9<sup>th</sup> July at 7.30pm**

In the Committee Room at Eskdale Community Centre.

*A.Skeggs*

Clerk to the Council

4<sup>th</sup> Jul 2024

### **AGENDA**

**1. ELECTION OF CHAIR**

**2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE** - To receive any apologies for absence.

**OPEN FORUM** – To adjourn the meeting to allow members of the public to raise issues with the Council.

**3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION**

To declare any non-registered pecuniary or personal interests relating to the agenda.

**4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING**

a) To approve the minutes of the previous meeting held on 14<sup>th</sup> May 2024, circulated.

b) To review the action plan, circulated.

**5. REPLACEMENT BUS SHELTER IN WENDOVER ROAD**

To consider estimates for replacing the bus shelter, circulated.

**6. NEW BUS SHELTERS OUTSIDE FREMANTLE CARE HOME**

To consider a request from Fremantle Care Home to provide bus shelters for the bus stops each side of Risborough Road outside the care home, circulated.

**7. ARMED FORCES COVENANT**

To consider whether the council should sign up to the Armed Forces Covenant, circulated.

**8. CHARGES FOR FOOTBALL TRAINING SESSIONS**

To consider whether to start charging for organised football training sessions in addition to the use of the pitch for games.

**9. STORAGE SHED FOR GOALS**

To consider whether to instal a shed on the playing field in which to store the football goals currently kept behind the playgroup outside area where they can cause an obstruction.

**10. SPEED ACTIVATED SIGN**

To review the speed statistics from the new sign and agree where to move it next and when.

**11. PARALYMPICS RECOGNITION**

To consider whether there should be more recognition of the Paralympics in general and whether to do anything specific for the competition this summer.

**12. FOLIAGE ON BRIDGE**

To consider whether the parish council should contract somebody to regularly cut back the foliage on the Station Road bridge.

**13. BUG HOTELS**

To consider whether the parish council install bug hotels and if so where.

**14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING** – Agree date of next meeting: either Tuesday 6th August 2024 or Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> September 2024.